GSAS Board notes 10/16/2007

@ Meredith’s house

Board in Attendence: 

Paul Wallace, Susan Welenofsky, Christine R, 

Matt S,Meredith C. (the entire board!)

Visitors/advisors: Steve Ward, Hiro Tak, Katarina, Max (the dog)

1) Problems w/SPU.   No contract for space.  They say they didn’t hear from us and assumed we had gone elsewhere.  The contact info was then changed to Meredith’s ph and address. Ann and/or Kylara is working on sending us a contract including the lobby for the xmas party, and the 2 auctions.  Susan confirms that SPU cashed the $800 check in August.  MJC will follow up w/SPU.

2) schedule

October 9th  Steve’s show went over well, we earned about $80 in the auction.  Fun time had by all. Several new members.

November 13th Some dificulty obtaining a speaker.

Place for Pets agreed to  speak later in the year

Susan and Paul are working on this, if all else fails we may hit Erik up for a good movie (hear that Erik?)

December 11th Holiday Party

* Christine got volunteered and didn’t immediately say No.  She will bring the extra good Ham which the club will sponsor (per this meeting).  She will organize the food list. 

* Florian will bring beverages and paper goods.  

* Gift exchange to be encouraged: nothing living, nothing over $15, regifting is fair.

*  Meredith and Jenny are working on having an art project ready, current idea is to have a silk screen that can be applied to the t-shirts etc that the members bring for themselves.  (ie BYOT)

* FISHO one more time, Meredith will work on donations for prizes.

January 8th  Jack will speak on salmon (maybe bring smoked salmon?)

February 12th Plant Auction ‘will attempt to contact Sam, ask for unusual plants (ie not jave fern and java moss) Club will spend up to $250, down from last year’s $300.

March 11th 2008 posibilities: Frank’s AQ or Plants

April 12th SATURDAY general auction, date OK’d by board and SPU

We have hopes that Woody will take charge and we can use Erik’s computer system.  Revisit

May 13th 2008 Steve from the WET SPOT, not confirmed

June 10th or 11th (Tuesday) Home Show presentation coordinated by Matt S.  HAP/BAP awards if possible, ice cream social, swap meet 

3) Donations from Bruce Fisher.  Two van fulls of stuff  (Susan’s SUV and Steve’s Van) was picked up in Federal Way from old member Bruce Fisher who is downsizing (sort-of).

*Many devided10 gal tanks, many many large jars and tupper ware stuff, odd lights and filters, decorations, spawning mops, glass tank covers etc etc.  One 40 or 50 gallon tank 4 feet long.

 Much is stored in Paul’s garage, and in Steve’s van or home.

*Board voted to donate all the jars, the peat, and the corner filters to the NW Killie club which is meeting 10/20.  I think Susan is coordinating that.

*We need to reimburse the drivers for gas for hauling this stuff.

We also need to send Bruce Fisher a thank you note, does anyone know his current address, not in Federal Way?  Meredith has the cards.

4) Treasurer: currently $2682

Paul to meet with Susan and get added to the account possibly on 10/18

5) Membership ID Cards: Matt S provided several incredible samples, he also took pictures of Meredith’s tanks.  Current favorite is a picture of Matt’s texas cichlid.  Matt will deal with the printing.  We will replace cards for members as necessary per Susan, Membership chair.  Great pictures!10/19/07

respectfully submitted,

Meredith Crichton, Secretary

